
Message d'annonce du décès de Bernard 

 

Dear Colleagues  

This is with great sadness that I inform you that Bernard Aune passed away on Thursday 29 

September 2011. I have been informed yesterday by his son, Stephan Aune, who works at 

CEA-Saclay in the Detector Division.  

Bernard started the SRF activity at CEA-Saclay in the late 80's, and led it until his 

retirement in 2002. He became our Accelerator Division leader during the construction of 

MACSE and the preparation of the TTF injector construction and TTF design.  

He also became TTF-TESLA spoke-person at DESY for several years and then 

returned to Saclay to lead the Accelerator Division again.  

Bernard was definitely our main source of inspiration and our main leader in the SRF 

developments at Saclay, leading to our implication in the construction of major accelerator 

projects.  

He will be remembered by all our colleagues from the TTF construction and operation 

times as an outstanding scientist and a friend.  

Bernard was one of the brightest person I met in my career.  

With my best regards  

Olivier Napoly 
 


